
 
 

 
 
 

MAIL-BALLOT ELECTION OF ALLEGHENY INTERMEDIATE UNIT BOARD MEMBERS 
APRIL 2025 

 
An election of members to the Allegheny Intermediate Unit (AIU) Board of Directors will be 
held in April 2025, by mail ballot.  The 2025-2026 election will include filling the following 
positions on the 13-member Allegheny Intermediate Unit Board: 
 

Five (5) – three-year positions – July 2025 to June 2028 
 
All 378 school directors from the 42 school districts are eligible to cast a ballot to elect 
candidates to the AIU Board.  In accordance with the Public-School Code, individual school 
director votes are proportionate, as determined by the Pennsylvania Department of 
Education’s weighted average daily membership for each school district for the previous 
school year. 
 
I encourage you to consider becoming a candidate to serve on the Allegheny Intermediate 
Unit Board.  AIU Board members are responsible to all 42 school districts in suburban 
Allegheny County, as well as nonpublic schools and charter schools.  Candidates should 
have the willingness to represent the interests of all learners in the County.  Being a 
member of the AIU Board is very rewarding.  It provides an opportunity to learn from 
members of other school boards, to work on behalf of all students and adult learners in the 
County, and to be better informed about educational trends and issues. 
 
School Code section 910-A requires that each candidate for the intermediate unit board be 
nominated by a majority vote of his or her district board and that a record of such vote 
become part of the minutes of the district.  The record of that vote and the candidate’s 
name must be received by certified mail no later than Friday, March 14, 2025 using the 
form attached.  Note that a district school board may have no more than one member 
serving on the AIU Board at a given time.  On Thursday evening, March 27, 2025, each 
candidate will have an opportunity to introduce themselves to district school directors 
both in-person and via Zoom. 
 


